
 Kirk Fenton CE Primary School  

  
Faith in Ourselves, Hope for the Future, Love for Each Other 

Newsletter – 22nd June 2018 
 

Dear Parents / Carers 
 

This week at school has been full of singing and dancing as rehearsals continue for the Year Five and Six 

performances next week. It is looking great so well worth coming to see.  
 

At this time of year we are starting to think ahead to September and with this in mind I can now inform you 

of staffing for each class. 

 Elmer              Miss Hugill 

 Gruffalo          Miss Hutchinson 

 Year 1             Miss McHale 

 Year 2             Mrs Fitzpatrick/ Mrs McCready 

 Year 3/4         Mrs Anderson/ Mrs O'Connor 

 Year 3/4         Mrs Turner 

 Year 5             Mrs Bembridge 

 Year 6             Mrs Cameron 
 

As you will see, Mrs Ferguson is not on the list. I am very sad to say that Mrs Ferguson will be retiring at the 

end of July after 12 years with the school. We will be sorry to see her go but wish her a long and happy 

retirement doing all the things she loves. 
 

Enjoy the sunshine this weekend, 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Karen Williams 

Head Teacher 
 
 

Good Work Certificates 

This week certificates were awarded to: 

EY Nancy Carr / Patrick Harrop 

Y1 Max Best / Scarlett Hodgson-Liversidge 

Y2 Liam Havron / Isla Smith 

Y3 Oliver Wickham / Peggy Myatt 

Y4 Kate Tookey / Evie Hunt 

Y5 Isla Butterworth / Elliot Glynn 

Y6 Jasmine Foster / Thomas Blanchard 

 

STAR TABLE 

Well done to the following Y3 children 

whose table manners have stood out 

in the lunch hall this week and will sit at the Star 

Table on Monday:  

 Hattie Swaddle Hattie Sanderson 

 Alex Watson Ewan Brogden Niamh McHugh 

 Belle Bembridge Caitlin Reynolds 

 

 

Y1 Cake Sale 

Y1 are holding a cake sale in the 

playground on Friday 29th June 

from 3pm. There will be lots of cakes to buy for 

only 50p each. We hope to see you there. 

 
National School Sports Week 

Next week is National School Sports 

Week. The children will be ‘getting active’ all 

week so please make sure your child brings their 

full PE kit on Monday. They will be taking part in 

‘Superteam circuits’, ‘inter class competition’ 

and a ‘mile with a smile daily challenge’. We will 

also be celebrating Sports Day achievements. 
 

Winning Team  

Well done to Jamie, Alfie and 

their team for the victory for the 

Green Gladiators this week. 
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Change 4 Life Festival  

Sport isn’t always about winning, as our fabulous 

Y6 class showed us on sports day. It’s also about 

having fun, teamwork, being brave and 

friendship, whilst being active. Eight Y4 children 

enjoyed a great afternoon of activity at 

Kellington, along with children from other 

schools in our sports cluster. Activities included 

tag rugby, dodgeball, beanbag aiming and water 

bomb throwing (without bursting the balloon!). 

Well done Aiden Rayner, Lucy Schofield, Thomas 

Miller, Lottie 

Dawson, Paige 

Beverley, Evie 

Mason, Katie 

Oxberry O’Donnell 

and Abigail Court. 

Thanks for parental 

help with transport. 

“Change for life inspires you to be more 

of a sporty person in a way where it 

doesn’t matter if you win or lose it just 

matters about having fun.”    Abigail 

“We enjoyed doing the water balloon and tig 

activities because at the end you get to splash 

another water balloon all over you. It was fun 

just doing the games and having time to hang 

out with each other.”      Evie & Paige 

“We loved the water balloons and when we all 

got covered in water.”  Lucy & Katie 

 
 

 
 
 
 

EYFS Superman Afternoon 

 Monday 18th June, 2pm 
 

Y5/Y6 Play Performance 

 Wednesday 27th June, 6.30pm 

 Thursday 28th June, 2pm 
 

Y6 Leavers Lunch 

 Friday 29th June 
 

Y6 Leavers Service in Church 

 Friday 29th June, 2pm 
 

 

Y1 Cake Sale 

 Friday 29th June, 3pm 

 

The Big Toddle – EYFS Pre-school 

 Monday 2nd July 
 

Moving Up Day 

 Thursday 5th – Friday 6th July 
 

EYFS End Ceremony 

 Friday 13th July, 2.15pm 
 

KS2 Deershed Trip 

 Thursday 19th July 

 

Break up for Summer 

 Friday 20th July 

 

As we approach the end of the 

school year, please can you ensure 

all outstanding monies are settled on ParentPay. 

Thank you. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Next Meeting: 

 Please come along to our final meeting of this 

academic year on Wednesday 27th June at 8pm in 

the Fenton Flyer. We will feedback on the Summer 

Fair so if you have any comments or ideas for 

future events then please let us know. We will also 

confirm the date for the AGM in September, this is 

when the 2018/19 committee will be voted in. If you 

would like to be involved and stand for any of the 

positions then please get in touch. 

 

 Year 5/6 Celebrations: 

 We still need volunteers to serve refreshments at 

the following performances: 

 Wednesday 27th June from 6pm & Friday 29th 

June from 1:30pm. 

 Please get in touch if you can spare us just 1/2 

hour or so, it would be very much appreciated. 

 

Thank you. 

--- 
Friends of Kirk Fenton is a Charity No.: 1154660 

-- 

Email: friendsofkirkfenton@gmail.com 
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COMMUNITY 
 

 

Sherburn High School  
Please visit our website for the latest 
news:   http://www.sherburnhigh.co.uk/ 

 
 

Please visit our website 

for the latest news:  

http://web.tgsbec.com/ 

 
St Mary’s  

 

Dear Everyone, 

 

On Sunday 24th June, starting at 10.00am, we 

are holding the annual Church Fenton 

Community Service at St. Mary's (just down the 

road from school, on Church Street).  

 

Lots of different community groups will be 

attending this key event in our community's 

year. As school sits at the heart of the 

community, the invitation is for every school 

family just as much as anyone else and we would 

love to welcome you to our child-friendly service. 

 

At the service, we will also be presenting the St. 

Mary's cup and shield to two children from 

school! 

 

We look forward to seeing you on 24th. 

 

God bless, 

 

Simon 

Reverend Simon Biddlestone 

Assistant Curate 

St. Mary's, Kirk Fenton 
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